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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 12th December 2014

Dear Parents/Carers
Well done to all the children who did such a fantastic job in our Christmas performance on Wednesday.  I have received a huge amount of positive feedback from the many people who attended.  Thank you to all who came along to the afternoon and evening performances.  Our silver collection raised £42.56 for LARF  (the Lauren and Rosie Fund) a local charity that the school is supporting this year.  £24.90 was raised at the evening performance through the raffle.   Money from this will be used for the children of our school.  Thank you to Mrs Dunstan and the Governors who donated the prizes for this.  A big thank you to Mrs Christine Judge and Shelley Claxton for all their hard work.  It is with sadness that we say goodbye to Shelley as she finishes working here and takes on more work at Mounts Bay.  I am delighted to announce however, that as from January, Mr John Brolly will be working regularly at St Maddern’s to support children in drama – a very important element of our speaking and listening learning within this school.  Mr Brolly is a very accomplished drama teacher and we are very much looking forward to working with him.
Next week is another busy week with lots of events taking place.  Please do come along to Landithy Hall on Monday at 6.30 pm for singing around the tree.  There will be refreshments served after the event.  Mr Sturges and friends from Camborne Town Band have kindly agreed to play for the event.  There may well be another important Christmas visitor at Madron for the event.  Please come along and find out more!!
On Tuesday the Pre-school Christmas party begins at 10.30am.  Any children under the age of 4 from the village are invited to this.  Please spread the word around.   Also on Tuesday, we have been invited to the Mounts Bay Carol service, at Madron Church which begins at 7pm.  Refreshments will be served afterwards in St Maddern’s School.

On Wednesday Years 4 and 5 have been especially invited to Humphry Davy School to take part in some science workshops in celebration of Humphry Davy’s birthday.  Children need to be in school by 8.30 am as the first workshop begins at 8.50 am.   In the afternoon the school Christmas party will take place.  A list of food donations for the afternoon is on the bottom door. Children are to wear school uniform as normal in the morning but bring party clothes to change into for the afternoon.

On Thursday afternoon Years 5 and 6 have been especially invited to sing at Menwinnion Country House Care Home.  The children will be back before the end of the school day.

On Friday at 2pm parents and friends of the school are warmly invited to our Christingle Service.  This is a special service where all children will receive their own Christingle Orange.  Please come along to this and children can be collected at the end from the Church.
There will be no school clubs next week.  Clubs will begin again on the second week of term – Monday 12 January. 
Over the past week Mr Turner and Mr Phillips our ICT technicians have been busy preparing the iPads for use.  This has included installing apps and placing covers on them all.  Next week, the children will be given an opportunity to familiarise themselves with the equipment for greater use at the start of next term.  I am sure they will prove to be great learning tools in the classroom.  At the beginning of next term I hope to have an open evening where you can see some of the learning that has been taking place through the use of the equipment
Please take a look at the website where pictures of the lantern walk are now there to view.  Thanks to Mr Cornick for supplying this.  Pictures of the Late Wise Man will can also be viewed in the gallery too,

Well done to all those children who are bringing in their own labelled water bottles to school.  As from next week, beakers for water will no longer be used in the classrooms due to the use of iPads.  Please could you ensure that your child has his or her own water bottle for class use. 

Next term I am pleased to announce that Key Stage 1 children will be having weekly swimming lessons on a Friday at Nancealverne school.  We have use of the spa pool which is a perfect size for our youngest children.  Mrs Miles who has just qualified as a swimming teacher will be accompanying the children in the pool.  It will mean that Key Stage 1 children will need to be in school on Fridays by 8.20 am.  The first lesson will be on the first week of term.  We have use of the pool until 9.20.  I hope to secure a swimming slot for key stage 2 children in the local pool for the Summer term.
 This has been a very positive term where the children have worked exceptionally well with their new teachers and have made good progress.  As a special treat I hope to take all the children to a local panto in January.  More details will follow next term.

Next term begins on Monday 5th January.   It only remains for me to wish you and your families a peaceful Christmas and a happy and healthy New Year.

Headteacher’s Award:
Tierhi Prowse for her brilliant work in the Big Write.
Star readers:
Isabella Garcia-Townsend

Harry Figg

Maisie Fox

Jowan Garcia

Kayden Salmon-Curtin

Super Spellers:
Maisie fox

Calan Tonkin

Libby Arnold

Tierhi Prowse 
Pre-School

Maeya Talitha-Hancock and Kenza Tonkin for their confidence and singing in the school production.  
Dates for the Diary

15.12.14 Carols around the Tree at Landithy Hall (6.30pm)
16.12.14 Pre-school Christmas Party/ Mounts Bay Christmas Carol Service 7pm
17.12.14 Humprhy Davy workshops for years 4/5  - Christmas Party for all in the afternoon. 
18.12.14 Years 5 and 6 to visit Menwinnion Country House Care Home
19.12.14 Christingle service at the Church - Children to be collected from the Church after the service 
Best wishes,

Helen Pearce
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